
GO Expansion Construction Notice 

 

 

Information as of July 4, 2023  

King City GO: Watermain Installation 
Between King Rd & Keele St 
Early August to Late December 2023 

 
 
 

 

 

 
With GO service expanding to serve you better, Metrolinx is getting ready for double tracks along the 
Barrie Line. 
 
Across the entire network, our goal is to deliver 6,000 train trips a week – with more frequent service, 
more stations, cleaner technology, and more connections. You won’t need a schedule because you’ll 
know that the next train will be coming soon. We’re transforming GO Transit to bring you more 
frequent two-way, all-day service on the Barrie Line, up to every 15 minutes, seven days a week.  
 
In preparation for this service expansion, we will be installing a watermain underneath the tracks 
between King Road and Keele Street in King Township, north of King City GO. 



 

 As with all construction, work may be adjusted, rescheduled or extended 
due to weather conditions or unforeseen circumstances. 

Cet avis de travaux de construction est disponible en français sur 
demande.  

Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à 
YorkRegion@metrolinx.com. 

Contact Us: 

Write to us at: YorkRegion@metrolinx.com 
Find us on Twitter: @Metrolinx 
Visit the website: https://www.metrolinx.com/en/projects-and-programs/barrie-line-go-expansion 

 

 
What is happening? 
 
Metrolinx contractors will be installing a microtunnelled watermain underneath the tracks between 
King Road and Keele Street. This tunneling process involves the use of a micro-tunnel boring machine 
and is used to install utility pipes that are buried deep to avoid lengthy and messy open excavations.  
 
What is the timing of this work? 
 
This work will take place on weekdays from 6:00 AM to 7:00 PM.  
 
What does this mean for you? 
 
Residents located near this intersection may experience some noise and vibration due to construction. 
However, to minimize disruption, our contractor will be using smaller equipment and will not be 
working past 7:00 PM. 
 
We apologize for the inconvenience and will continue to make every effort to minimize disruption.  
 
Questions 
If you have any questions or concerns about this work, please contact us any time at 
YorkRegion@metrolinx.com.  
 
For more information on GO Expansion in your community, visit our website at www.metrolinx.com. 
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